PUBLIC NOTICE 
INC. VILLAGE OF HEMPSTEAD 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT
50TH PROGRAM YEAR
FEDERAL FISCAL YEAR 9/1/2024 - 8/31/2025

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held on Thursday, February 8, 2024, at 1p.m. at the Village Boardroom, 99 James A. Garner Way, Hempstead, NY 11550 to provide citizens with an opportunity to propose activities for inclusion in the 2024-2025 Community Development Block Grant Program for the Village of Hempstead pursuant to TITLE 1 of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended, (Public Law 93 -383) and Title 24 of the Code of Federal Regulations (Part 570). These funds are made available through the Nassau County Urban Consortium, of which the Village of Hempstead is a member. All citizens, non-profit organizations servicing the residents of the Village of Hempstead and other interested parties are invited to attend and provide input and comments.

For further information please contact the Inc. Village of Hempstead Community Development Agency at (516) 485-5737.
